

WILDLIFE ACHIEVEMENT CLUB CHAPTER, INC. IZAAK WALTON LEAGUE OF AMERICA

P. O. BOX 188 SILVER SPRING, MARYLAND

SEPTEMBER 1968

MEETING:

The next regularly scheduled meeting of the Izaak Walton League of America will be held at the Clubhouse on Wednesday, September 25, 1968 at 8:00 PM, Sharp. Your new officers will be here on this occasion, how about showing your support and turning out for this the first meeting of the New Chapter Year.

CONSERVATION:

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 2, 1968, remember this date. This is the date of our Conservation Field Day. At present we plan to have several hundred Boy Scouts to this affair and will need help in many areas. We need instructors in almost any subject which you name in the area of Conservation. We also need help in cooking hundreds of hot dogs for the boys after the lectures in the morning. Your committee will be approaching many of you in the near future, so please volunteer. If you have special talents in this area, or are willing to donate the day to a wonderful cause, call Jim Glazier, 871-6758 or Blair Shaw, 301-286-2524, as soon as possible. This is going to be a Year Of Conservation for the Chapter, Let's all get actively involved.

CLUB NEWS:

It is a pleasure to announce that we now have a new Manager at the clubhouse. He began work on August 27, 1968 and will be with us from that date on, we hope. Andrew R. Longyear is his name. He is 39 years old, a professional writer who speaks four languages, and is a pleasure to deal with. He has been instructed to see that all of the members comply with the grounds rules and appears very apt in this field. We are therefore requesting that every member cooperate with him by signing in at the clubhouse before using the facilities, and then complying with all of the rules during their stay. (A copy of these rules is enclosed for your information.) Mr. Longyear will be off on Tuesday each week, and the Club will be CLOSED on Tuesdays. No one will be here to furnish any equipment on these days, so please respect his one day off per week and don't come to the Club on Tuesdays. The Club will be open the other six days a week and he will be available to help during these days. It is also well to remember that the Rules require that no shooting be begun prior to 10:00 AM, Monday thru Saturday, and 12:00 Noon, on Sundays. Shooting may continue until 9:00 PM, and MUST stop at 9:00 PM. These rules are necessary so that we do not lose our privilege to shoot here. We have already received one complaint, let's not have any more.

I would like to call to your attention a factor of very important note. In the Izaak Walton League of America, there are 587 individual Chapters, in 34 States. As of August 15, 1968 ours is the 9th largest Chapter in the United States, and the largest in the State of Maryland. In view of this fact it is incumbent upon our Chapter to take the lead both in local matters as well as National Conservation issues. This we intend to do during the forthcoming year with the help of each and every member of this Chapter.

"THE EVENT OF THE YEAR"

"TWENTY SEVENTH ANNUAL BANQUET" LEISURE WORLD MAIN BALLROOM SATURDAY, NOV. 2, 1968

Social Hour at 7:00 PM - Dinner at 7:30 PM - Awards at 8:30 PM - Dancing til 12:00

Music by the "One Eyed Jacks" - Catering by Silo Inn - Buffet Style Dinner -

Your choice of the following entrees - Baked Ham - Baked Italian Ravioli - Fried

Chicken - Steamship Round of Beef - 3 vegetables - 2 salads - Cheesecake

cake - pies - drinks - Would you believe it - All you can eat.

Cash Bar - - Mixed Drinks .85¢ each Beer .50¢ each. Bar will be open all night.

All of this for only \$7.00 per person. Limited number of tickets so get yours NOW.

This promises to be the most pleasant event this year. This will be our Annual President's Banquet and awards ceremony where we can all get together and have one grand evening. If you have never had the pleasure of seeing Leisure World's Main Ballroom it is absolutely "Out of this World". The food which is catered by "Silo Inn" promises to be exquisite, and the manner of serving Buffet should fill everyone to the bursting point. The Music has always been "Tops". Let's all try and make this Dinner Dance and enjoy ourselves to the fullest. Only one problem - There are a limited number of tickets available at \$7.00 ea. so I recommend you call right this minute to make your reservations, because when the tickets are gone, we cannot accommodate anymore. For tickets call one of the following:

 Jim Glazier - 871-6758
 G.M.VanHoesen - 384-7542
 Charlie Wiles - 933-2076

 Rudy Gollner - 439-5921
 Ralph King - 439-4716
 Ray Briggs - 585-6834

 Bill Creecy - 622-5108
 Stu Ross - 949-7260
 Don Olmert - 776-4962

One other thing: All drinks must be purchased on the premises due to license which is held by Leisure World. You will not be allowed to bring your own.

It might interest the members to know that effective October 15, 1968 the National Organization has voted to install a New Membership Procedure. First they have changed Computer firms and are now with a much larger and more effective firm, which promises to get the "bugs" out of the system. Second, all the notices of dues are being mailed to the Chapter in bulk and we will mail these notices with the October Newsletter. This means that as soon as you receive your October Newsletter, you will also receive a notice of the 1969 dues, which will be \$15.00. Enclosed also will be a self addressed envelope so that you may return your dues immediately TO THE CHAPTER, who will then send \$5.00 to National and \$1.00 to the State Division. No longer will the money go to National first, then be returned to the Chapter. This way our membership secretary can keep much better "tabs" on who has and who hasn't paid their dues yet. As soon as you send in your dues to the secretary, he will send you your 1969 membership card. It is hoped this New system will clear the air of many of the past problems, and we are sure that it will.

While on the subject, you will note that the Chapter dues were increased by vote of the membership at the August meeting to \$15.00 from \$10.00. This is the first dues increase the Chapter has had in over ten years. I am sure that you all can realize the necessity of the increase, with the rising cost of mailing, and member services which have increased in cost tremendously of late. We might also mention that this increase

is necessary due to our planned move which will definitely be during the coming year, and we are in need of funds to plan and project this move to larger and much better facilities. At present we are planning many new projects for the coming year and frankly "Just need the money". It is hoped that all of our members will be able to retain their membership, and that none will allow \$5.00 to come between them and the Chapter.

Enclosed with this bulletin you will find a list of the books which are now available in the Club Library. Any member is entitled to borrow these books. The manager will arrange this for you. The only request is that due to the limited number of books and the demand for some of them, that the member not keep the book longer than one month. At the end of this time, please check with the manager and if no request has been made for that book, then it may be renewed for another month. Please keep this list handy as it will not be published again for at least one year. We hope to add many new books to our shelves, and if any of the members have any good books on conservation, birds, or wildlife which they would like to donate, please feel free to do so.

The Maryland Department of Game & Inland Fish has issued two news releases of particular interest to Waltonians. One dated August 28th, 1968, announces that the Baltimore City Watersheds of Liberty and Prettyboy reservoirs are now open to bow and arrow deer hunting during the bow season. Hunters must carry a permit that can be obtained without charge, only at the Gwynnbrook Regional Office, Gwynbrook and Bonita Avenues, Owings Mill, Monday through Saturday, between the hours of 8:30 AM and 4:30 PM. The release dated August 30, 1968 announces the Maryland waterfowl seasons and can be obtained by writing to the Maryland Game & Inland Fish Commission, State Capitol, Annapolis, Maryland.

It is my sad duty to advise that a number of our members have not as yet paid their 1968 dues. In view of this and in compliance with the by-laws we are publishing their names herewith. Please check the list to see if your name is listed. We realize there has been much confusion this year with the new computerized system and are well aware that most of the names listed have not paid due entirely to an oversight either on their part or a foul-up within the "System". No matter, if you find your name listed please RUSH a check immediately for \$10.00 to Silver Spring Chapter, I.W.L.A. Box 188, Silver Spring, Md. or mail it directly to Lloyd Gibson, 3320 McComas Ave., Kensington, Md. 20795 so that you can be properly credited prior to October 15, 1968. At this time those who have not paid their 1968 dues will be dropped from the rolls and will no longer be entitled to privileges at the Chapter Grounds. Here are the names, so check to see if yours is present.

P.A.Adler	V.L.Crawford	D. Johnson	R.A.Proctor
E.W.Andberg	G.DeVaugh	P.Johnson	W.Rahn
J.M. Anderson	R.Douville	G.B.Jordon	C.W.Rampulla
G.E.Ashby	S.E.Skin	J.Kendall	C.W.Ricketts
G.F.Austin	R.F.Farr	R.Kreider	C.B.Riddle Jr.
A.T.Bachrach	J.L.Fletcher	C.D.Kubiak	P.K.Riffle
E.Bardine III	C.D.Ford	E.Lechlider	L.Rittenberg
H.G.Barnett	L.J.Gauthier	C.K.Lord	S.Rosen
J.S.Bates	W.F.Gheen	G.O.Lyter	W.Shab
M.Benedict Jr.	J.E.Grant	R.G.McCord	R.Seal
M.G.Bickerton	F.T.Green	D.E.McGown	J.Spinelli
C. Bieber	R.K.Hall	L.D.McGuire	H.J.Thomas
C.T.Bolg'iano	P.E.Higgins	P.J.Mudd	G.C.Trainer
B.S.Campbell	T.J.Holford	R.R.Mayers	C.G.Trott
J.R.Carey	H.J.Holtzclaw	C.R.Newman	D.Ward
J.C.Carroll	A.Howell IV	J.R.Paskow	P.M.Wester
G.M.Coker Jr.	R.W.Hummer	F.J.Pergal	B.J.Wingo
E.C.Cowher	R.L.Huist	R.G.Pohlmann	J.W.Wisnia

The following members have been approved by the Board of Directors and will be voted upon by the membership at the September meeting.

	SPONSOR
Rolland F. Ackerman, 10405 Edgewood Ave., Silver Spring, Md. 20901 Robert Henry Allegar, 11013 Amherst Ave., Wheaton, Md. 20902 Ronald H. Buchner, 957 East West Highway, Takoma Park, Md. 20012 Oliver B. Bond, 6107 Lombard St., Cheverly, Md. 20785 Charles T. Carroll Jr., 12800 Bluhill Rd., Wheaton, Md. 20906 Dudley D. Davis, 301 Dearborn Ave., Silver Spring, Md. 20901 Richard A. Dungey, 13003 Key St., Beltsville, Md. 20705 Richard J. Feher Sr., 3103 Graeloch Rd., Laurel, Md. 20810 S. Preston Hall, 1325 Stateside Dr., Silver Spring, Md. 20903 Robert L. Husbeck, 8565 Brae Brook Dr., Lanham, Md. William E. Kibler, 2206 Greenery La., #102, Wheaton, Md. 20906 James C. Reid III, 5323 Randolph Square, Rockville, Md. 20853 Laurence P. LePage, 4217 Landgreen St., Rockville, Md. 20853 Gerhard Lohff, 819 Gregoria Dr., Silver Spring, Md. 20901 Andrew R. Longyear, P.O. Box 188, Silver Spring, Md. 20910	Reid, Sr. C.Wiles VanHoesen R.Gollner
Richard A. Dungey, 13003 Key St., Beltsville, Md. 20705	
Richard J. Feher Sr., 3103 Graeloch Rd., Laurel, Md. 20810	Olmert
S. Preston Hall, 1325 Stateside Dr., Silver Spring, Md. 20903	Glazier
Robert L. Husbeck, 8565 Brae Brook Dr., Lanham, Md.	R.Amman
William E. Kibler, 2206 Greenery La., #102, Wheaton, Md. 20906	Mazzucchelli
James C. Reid III, 5323 Randolph Square, Rockville, Md. 20853	Reid, Sr.
Laurence P. LePage, 4217 Landgreen St., Rockville, Md. 20853	
	VanHoesen
Andrew R. Longyear, P.O. Box 188, Silver Spring, Md. 20910	R.Gollner
Joseph G. Moran, 1016 Devere Dr., Silver Spring, Md. 20903	VanHoesen
Howard G. Martin, 3912 Nicholson St., Hyattsville, Md.	D.Osborne
John B. Martin, 5903 Chestnut Hill Rd., College Park, Md.	E.Dilley
Dennis Leroy Mickey, 3611 42nd Ave., Colmar Manor, Md.	T. Apperti
George W. Moore, 1850 East West Highway, Silver Spring, Md. 20910	R.King
G.Edward Nagel, 9728 Conn. Ave., Kensington, Md. 20795	J.Rowland
James G. Ronchi, 4505 Tonquil St., Beltsville, Md. 20705	J.Rowland
William L. Wasson, 226 Whitmoor Terr., Silver Spring, Md. 20901	VanHoesen
2. Maddan, 220 Mit Moor Torrit, 311vol opring, Mat 20001	14111003011

The facilities of the Chapter have been rented to the following organizations for their Annual Fund Raising Activities on the dates listed and on these dates will be closed to members, unless they desire to attend the function listed.

St. Peter's Holy Name Society October 12, 1968 Saturday Oyster Roast Colesville Lions Club October 19, 1968 Saturday Oyster Roast

Enough said for one newsletter;

Yours in conservation,

Jim Glazier Corresponding Secretary

CONCOR

WILDLIFE ACHIEVEMENT CLUB CHAPTER, INC. Izaak Walton League of America

Library Facilities

Name of Book

Practical Dope on the .22 The Book of Rifles Twenty Two Calibre Varmint Rifles I Take Pictures for Adventure Birds in Our Lives Waterfowl Tomorrow Outdoors U.S.A. Population Challenge (Conservation Yearbook) Quest for Quality (Conservation Yearbook) Over The Coals - Fish & Shellfish Cookbook Wildlife Conservation Letters to young fly fishers Lords of The Wild Colliers Book of Hunting & Fishing Green Hills of Africa This Fascinating Lumber Business Big Dam Foolishness Migration of Birds How To Prepare Game (2) Guidelines to Conservation Education Action North American Waterfow! The American Angler Time-Tide-Timber Garden Philosopher Streams-Lakes-Ponds Farm Wood Crops Wildlife Refuges Floods Wetlands of The United States Guarding our Wildlife Resources Game Birds The Quails The Compleat Angler

Author

F. C. Ness W.H.B. Smith C. S. Landis Tom Stobart U.S. Dept. of Interior U.S. Dept. of Interior U.S. Dept. of Agriculture U.S. Dept. of Interior U.S. Dept. of Interior U.S. Dept. of Interior Gabrielson Sir George Astor Scoville Raymond R. Camp Hemingway S. F. Horn Peterson Lincoln Fish & Wildlife Service Jack L. Brimhoff Izaak Walton League Bob Hines McClore Cannon & Gibbs C. M. Goethe Robert E. Coker Preston Gabrielson Hoyt & Longbein Fish & Wildlife Service U.S. Dept. of Interior Fish & Wildlife Service E. S. Spaulding Izaak Walton

September II, 1968

Fellow Members:

Having been elected your new president for the year 68-69, may I take this opportunity to thank you for your vote of confidence and advise you of some of our ideas for the coming year.

I extend my thanks to all past presidents of this Chapter for the fine jobs they have done. I will try to keep up to the pace these men have established.

I am planning to use this monthly news letter to keep all members informed of new developments throughout our area. At this moment the biggest item would be the new grounds. At present, we have no firm bid on the old grounds. We need a firm bid on the old grounds before we can go ahead on the new grounds. We cannot forecast the future but this shouldn't discourage us from planning. This we are doing.

Conservation is going to play a very important part in our chapter this year. Schools in the area will be involved in such things as essay contests, nature trails, birds nests and squirrel shelters. It should be an interesting year for all.

The trap range is working again. We have some extra parts on hand, hoping nothing goes wrong, but if it does it can be fixed without delay. The skeet range and archery ranges are going good. We're in the process of making targets and holders for the pistol range. Everything is in good working order, just waiting for your enjoyment.

We hope to have some small shoots in the very near future. Starting at the end of the month, Turkey Shoots will be every Friday night from 7 to 10 P.M. Check bulletin for exact date. Come out and enjoy yourself.

There are new rules being drawn up to cover all ranges and grounds. Please follow them. This is your club. See you at our next meeting. Your comments and suggestions will be most welcomed.

Your President,